


Select Board Meeting
Via Zoom
April 7, 2020
Minutes


Those in attendance:  Todd Goings, chair; Michelle Dudek, member; John Kinney, member; Marjorie Roy, town administrator.

Chairman Goings opened the meeting at 6:30 pm and read the “Checklist to Ensure Meetings are Compliant with the Right-to-Know Law During the State of Emergency.

The Board discussed signage at the transfer station.  Marj shared information about the New Hampshire the Beautiful sign program for municipal transfer stations.  A point system is used instead of purchases being made through the municipal operating budgets.  Marj will contact the program coordinator for the town’s current point status.

Todd reported that Jon Champagne mentioned the Bobcat needs two tires.

The Recycling Building needs a new roof.  Funding will come from the Transfer Station Expendable Trust Fund.  Request for bidders will go on town sign, at the transfer station and in minutes.

Town Administrators Report-
Marj recapped Town Office procedures with Covivd-19 protocols in place.  She also mentioned that several people have called to offer help to those who need rides, groceries, or visits by phone call.

The “Going on a Teddy Bear Hunt” was a big success and plans are underway for a drive around Easter Egg Hunt.  Families are really enjoying thee events.  Even in difficult times, Andover has great community spirit.

There is a new non-profit group in the area, the Kearsarge Neighborhood Partners is a group of volunteers who will work with people to find the short-term and long-term social services they need and teach life skills such as how to build and maintain a budget.

As the welfare director, Marj said she wants to be sure enough money is left in the welfare budget to cover any increased expenditures due to an increased case load as a result of Covid-19.

The town has partnered with the Merrimack Valley and Andover School Districts to purchase heating oil from July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021.  This year’s rate is $1.598.

The Board received correspondence from the NH Department of Transportation about a bridge project on Route 11 over the Norther Rail Trail.  This bridge is a few miles from the Franklin town line.  Marj referred the letter to the Conservation Commission because DoT had questions that are in their prevue.  The Conservation Commission replied quickly and thoroughly.
The Board discussed placement of Social Distancing notices on town properties.  It was decided that the notices should be a Temporary Police Order.  Marj will discuss this with Chief Mahoney.

A work session was scheduled for April 10, 2020, at 6:30 pm via Zoom.  The focus of the session will be the Personnel Policy revision.

Chairman Goings moved to adjourn.  Michelle seconded the motion.  The vote to adjourn was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,


Marjorie M. Roy
[bookmark: _GoBack]Town Administrator





